Board of Selectmen
TOWN OF CHESTERFIELD, NH

SELECTMEN’S NON-PUBLIC SESSION #1
September 22, 2021

Gary Winn opened the non-public session. Also present were Fran Shippee, Kelli Hanzalik,
Alissa Thompson, and Jim Barey.

Thompson opened discussion, noting that Amy LaFontaine was hired on 09/24/2001 and is
requesting Longevity Pay for being employed with the Town for 20 years. The board discussed
whether LaFontaine met the requirements for the 3% increase.

Thompson confirmed that this policy goes into effect after Town Meeting as well as the need to
adjust the budgets that LaFontaine’s secretary salaries are a part of.

The board decided to award the 3% Longevity Pay now and the COLA raise after Town
Meeting.

Fran Shippee moved to pay Amy LaFontaine a 3% 20-year Longevity pay starting September 24,
2021. The motion was seconded by Kelli Hanzalik and passed unanimously.

Gary Winn moved to leave Non-Public session. The motion was seconded by Fran Shippee and
passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Barey
Board of Selectmen Secretary
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